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2 September 2024

Executive General Manager Gas Services
Power and Water Corporation

By email: |

Dear I

Re: Extension of time for final decision on Power and Water’s gas ring fencing
exemption application

I am writing to you in relation to Power and Water Corporation’s gas ring fencing exemption
application for the McArthur River Mining Pipeline received by the Australian Energy
Regulator (AER) on 23 February 2024 and revised on 14 June 2024. The AER made its draft
decision on 18 July 2024 and is due to make its final decision on 5 September 2024.

Rule 12 of the National Gas Rules allows the AER to extend the time for making its final
decision if a proposal involves questions of unusual complexity or difficulty, or the extension
of time has become necessary because of circumstances beyond the AER’s control.

The AER has decided to extend the time for making its final decision by a period of 20
business days in accordance with rule 12 of the National Gas Rules on the basis that the
extension of time has become necessary because of circumstances beyond the AER’s
control. Specifically, the AER received a late submission from Empire Energy Group Limited
regarding proposed developments in the Beetaloo Basin and its intention to access the
McArthur River Mining Pipeline in 2025. The AER requires additional time to consider this
new information.

The AER now has 40 business days after the close of submissions on its draft decision to
make its final decision on Power and Water’s gas ring fencing exemption application. The
AER will make its final decision on or before 4 October 2024.

If you have any questions, please contact | N " B ©' bV
email on

Yours sincerely

Executive General Manager
Consumers, Policy and Markets

Sent by email on: 02.09.2024





